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The line will open after a 
noontime opening ceremony 
on Friday, October 7th

between the Exposition Line 
and the 
Westchester/Veterans 
station. 

The LAX station and 
Aviation/Imperial C Line 
(Green) connection will open 
in 2024.

Metro is offering free rides 
throughout the Metro bus
and rail system October 7th –
October 9th

K Line (Crenshaw/LAX) 
Opening October 7th



Metro will be launching a special grant program dedicated to 
transforming streets and transportation facilities into temporary 
centers of art, culture, and recreation for the 2028 Olympics.

This is an expansion of the 1984 mural program. 

Uplifting Arts, Culture, and Recreation During the 2028 
Olympic and Paralympic Games



- Approved a vision statement 
and guiding principles/goals

- New project name: “The 
Long Beach-East LA Corridor 
Mobility Investment Plan”

- Will be submitting 4 project 
grant applications to the 
state for funding

- POLA is not included in the 
new program

I-710 South Corridor Task 
Force



• The Board heard a report on a proposed simplified fare 
structure. The new structure will include a base fare of 
$1.75, with a rider’s daily fare capped at 3x that.  There 
will be a similar weekly and monthly cap process.  

• In order to implement this change, a fare policy change 
must be adopted along with updates to the TAP system.  

• Some Metro Board members were concerned that this 
would impact transfers on the system. 

• Staff will report back in December with a request to adopt 
the new fare policy and would subsequently coordinate 
with the TAP partners to ask them to adopt the same 
policy. 

Fare Capping Update



• The Metro Board approved the South Bay’s project lists for Measure M MSPs and 
Measure R SBTIP consistent with the SBCCOG’s recommendations earlier in the year. 

• $12.3 million in Measure M TSMIP 1

• $23.2 million in Measure M HOIP

• $6.4 million in Measure M TSMIP 2

• $4 million in Measure R SBTIP

• Project lead agencies can now begin working with Metro staff to execute funding 
agreements for projects with funding programmed for FY22-23. 

• SBCCOG will be holding one-on-one meetings with city staff in the coming weeks to 
review existing projects and new project requests

• SBCCOG staff is scheduling one-on-one meetings with South Bay Lead Agencies to 
start the FY 23-24 Metro Budget Request process that updates current project funding 
needs and evaluates new project proposals.

Measure M Multi-Year Subregional Program & Measure 
R Transit Investment Program Updates


